MINUTES OF NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 24th JULY 2015 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.
Present:- Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. J Coussins, Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. G.  Plowman, Cllr. D. May.

In attendance. R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith, Mrs. Woods and Mrs. K. Hamilton-Hill of Cemex and 6 parishioners,
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

Cllr. P. Smith gave details of the next Area Forum meeting – Tuesday 13th October – venue to arranged. He also gave figures detailing the unemployment in the area which had been greatly reduced.   Other meetings arranged included 16th September – Sports, Recreation and open spaces, 14th October – Planning and enforcement, 18th November – Environment protection, 24th January – Public Health, Refuse and re-cycling, 30th March – Crime and anti-social behaviour.   All meetings at Council Chamber, Swadlincote at 6.00pm
1/7/15
Apologies for absence.

Received and accepted from Cllrs.D. Smith, J. Shorthouse, L. Chilton and M. Stanton.
2/7/15
Variations in Order of Business

Item 15 – Gravel extraction - was brought forward to item 4.
3/7/15
Declarations of members interests


None declared

4/7/15
Planning applications and Decisions.

There had been no significant decisions.
Application from 3 Main Street.  -  window replacement  - no objection

Application from West Lodge, Newton Park – tree pruning – no objection
Application from Newton Park – Cert. Of lawfulness – no objection

5/7/15
Minutes of the P. C. Meeting held on 12th June, 2015.

These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.   Proposed by Cllr. K. Haines and seconded by Cllr. J. Coussins.
6/7/15 
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded.


No change deemed necessary.
7/7/15
Outstanding matters

The removal of the rusty sign at the junction of Newton Lane, Repton Road has been carried out.  With regard to the handrail the Clerk has been in touch with SDDC regarding planning permission and is awaiting an appointment to meet a representative from Highways from Derbys. CC. on site.  The bus shelter has been inspected and it was felt that some restoration will be needed in the future. The Parish Council agreed that no action should be taken at present.                                 The grass on the long strip of land above the new wall on Newton Lane had also been checked and needs cutting, The Clerk is to seek assistance from SDDC and get competitive quotations if necessary. A figure of £450 had been suggested for initial strimming with a further £150 per subsequent grass mow. 
8/6/15 
To receive the Clerks Report.

The Clerk reported that the last years accounts had been approved by Mr. John Marriott our new internal auditor chosen from a list of approved Auditors submitted by DALC.   The information is now with the external auditors for their final approval 
A meeting with Winshill PC regarding the Neighbourhood Development Plan is to be arranged.

Changes in legislation now mean that the Parish Clerk can no longer be self employed but must become directly employed by the Parish Council.   The Clerk stated that in future he would claim his salary annually in the March meeting of each year at which time the necessary “real time” information would be processed.

Changes in legislation also mean that the Clerk must be enrolled in a pension scheme – failure to do this by the due date would result in a fine. The Clerk confirmed that he had no wish to join a pension scheme but that he had to be enrolled with a suitable company before he could legally opt out.
Following confirmation from the Parish Councillors the Insurance for the Parish had been renewed with our existing company.   As we have accepted a three year contract a 5% discount was applied.
9/7/15
Chairmans Report 

Cllr. Hill confirmed that he had attended the DALC Councillor Induction Training on 16th June along with Cllr. K. Haines and Cllr. J. Coussins and it was satisfying to confirm that the Parish Council was meeting the required standards.
He had also attended the Safer Neighbourhood Area meeting and Repton Area Forum.   Overall crime figures were reported as decreased and that our area was considered a “Safe Area” but we must remain vigilant.  

The overgrown hedge opposite Bladon House School is to be dealt with DCC. 

The village cricket match will be held on Sunday 30th August with a provision for Monday 31st in the case of poor weather 
10/6/15
To receive reports from Parish Councillors
Cllr. G. Plowman confirmed that the dying Lime tree at the end of Church Lane had been removed prior to a replacement being planted.
An e-mail had been received from Cllr. J. Shorthouse passing on a request from a parishioner regarding a willow tree that was blocking the light to her house and asking if anything could be done.   Cllr. F. Hill will look at the problem.
Cllr. J. Coussins reported grass encroaching onto the walkway on Repton road making it difficult for prams/wheelchairs etc. – SDCC to be notified.
11/7/15
Planning applications and decisions.

Dealt with under item 4/7/15

12/7/15
Recreation Field Development.


Deferred to next meeting.
13/7/15 
Areas of improvement and village amenities.
Cllr. D. May had completed a survey of the Parish and reported on various items including overgrown hedges and pathways, litter bins, signage, grass cutting etc.

Councillors received a copy of his report for consideration at the next P.C. meeting.  
14/7/15 
Complaint from Parishioner regarding play area on recreation field.
The Clerk had written to the parishioner expressing regret at his inconvenience and to explain the position of the Parish Council – no response had been received
15/7/15
Possible extension of Willington Quarry 
Mr. S. Woods and Mrs. K. Hamilton Hill attended the meeting on behalf of Cemex who confirmed that an application for planning permission had now been lodged.

They gave information regarding the proposal which included:-


If permission is granted work is planned to commence next Spring/Summer.
The site will be split into two areas which will be worked on for three years each with a further year on each site for reinstatement.

It should be a low-key operation with only one excavator and up to two dumper trucks at any one time; no night-time working therefore no lighting; they are confident that any dust created will not spread far enough to affect the local housing; a screen of trees will be planted before operations commence; there will be 45metres  strip between the river and the excavation; the ecology of the area had been considered and should result in an improvement when works cease.
There should be no increase in vehicular movements on our roads.

As final confirmation of their visit arrived late they confirmed that they will be happy to make a further visit when the Parish Council could invite all parishioners to attend.

16/7/15
Village Hall improvements.

It is understood that the Village Hall committee had made an application for a grant.

17/7/15
Finance.                                                                                                       Accounts for payment:-
R. Parker
Allowable expenses-2months
£39




R. Parker
Mowing grass on play area
£240





R. Parker
Weed killer



£17.68





R. Parker
Insurance



£457.32





J. Marriott
Internal Auditor


£90

As at 11th July money at bank amounted to £7139.11 with a “ring fenced” element of £3053.40
plus a deposit of £6000 held by SDDC

No requests for funding under section 137 were received.

18/7/15
Date of next meeting.


As there is no regular meeting in August the next meeting will be held on Friday 11th September at 7.45 pm.   Details of any planning application will be available from 7.30
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 pm.
